
July 2022

July 15th., 5-7pm,Drinks on Driveway,
Kathy White 3050 RBDN
August 19th., 5-7pm, Drinks on Driveway,
Matt Brown/Cristina Melendez 3118 RBDN
September 16th. Drinks on Driveway TBD
October 27th. Sandy Point Annual               

                                              Meeting

Look what's in this issue....

Update from Nominating
Committee
River Clean Up
Drinks on the Driveway
River Rescue Brigade
Just a Friendly Reminder

 Update from the Nominating Committee

The Sandy Point Nominating Committee has had three candidates
that have come forward so far to serve on the Board of Directors for
the term beginning October 2022. There is still time to contact any of
the nominating committee members whose names are below if you
feel the urge to serve! As a Board member, you will understand the
Sandy Point Covenants and Bylaws, and interface with neighbors and
other Board members. There will be three Board positions opening this
October, for a term of three years. Current Board positions are
President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, Building Committee,
Architectural Committee, Grounds Committee, and Communications.

Good candidates for the Board are people who have the ability to
delve into details while keeping an eye on the big issues. Board

https://water.weather.gov/ahps2/hydrograph.php?wfo=ind&gage=nori3
mailto:spbod@sandypointcondos.com ;
mailto:spmgr@sandypointcondos.com
mailto:spwebsite@sandypointcondos.com ;


members are willing to spend time reviewing and understanding
details of our governing documents. They should also be committed to
frequently evaluating and refining the HOA’s big picture and plans for
the community.

If you have an interest in becoming a nominee for the Sandy Point
Board, please contact Susan Oxfurth prior to July 1, 2022.
Thank you for considering serving on the Sandy Point Board!

Nominating Committee

Susan Oxfurth
Cell: 317-294-7257; email: soxfurth.therapy@gmail.com
Mona Stephens
Cell: 303-902-8904; email: monamonaco@comcast.com
Judi Seidel
Cell: 317-345-9589; email:judiseidel@gmail.com

​ River Clean Up
 
The river clean up has been delayed
because Jerri has been unable to find
workers to hire. She has been able to get two
of Quinn’s workers to give us a half a day of

work to clean up debris. The one dumpster that Keep Indianapolis
Beautiful is giving us, will arrive on July 16th. Residents should have
small logs on their docks by July 11th. in order for our debris boat to get
this picked up prior to the dumpster arriving.
 
Any small branches should be bagged for regular weekly trash pickup.

Drinks on the Driveway

Thanks to our neighbors for hosting
Drinks on Driveway.
Vicki Johnson/Alice Dills (May), and
Bren Boulais (June). Thanks also to the
Seidel's for the use of their shade!! Fun
was had by all!

 

We would love to see some of our
new neighbors host!! If you are
interested in hosting, please contact
Elaine Caskey, 317-752-1221 or
elainesccc@aol.com, or Judy
Bourquin, 317-501-5407 or
judybourquin@live.com



                                 UP THE RIVER WITHOUT A PADDLE
Several of the boat owners in our community have suggested we
organize an informal network of willing
participants that agree to be available for any neighbors needing
help out on the river – for example: getting stuck on a rock or a
sandbar, running out of gas, motor failure, or some other problem that
requires someone sailing out to render aid or a tow. These guys will
keep a gas can on hand, have some extra ropes, and whatever else
might be needed. The River Rescue Brigade volunteers we have
recruited so far are Jeff Bourquin (3117-501-4128), John Ryan (317-625-
6293), and David Ward (317-341-1019). Feel free to call them if you
need help!



Just A Friendly Reminder….

From our Property Manager..
The dumpster next to the pool house is for
use by our maintenance people for
disposal of siding and roofing materials. 
Please do not use it for your personal
discards.

From our Grounds Committee...
Please get approval from Jerri or the
Grounds Committee before trimming or
cutting of trees in the Common Area. As always, if you believe a tree is
dead, diseased or a hazard, we want to know that!
 
Thanks

​Below is a screen shot of the Water level on the White River as
taken at the 82nd Bridge location.

Many folks care to know what it is from time to time. To get this current
information you may click "Here" or on the image. Both will take you to
todays forecast. ​

https://water.weather.gov/ahps2/hydrograph.php?wfo=ind&gage=nori3


Below are the important connections to the website and contact
information for the Sandy Point Website Community

Click here to go directly to the
website

8077 River Bay Drive East - Indianapolis, IN 46240
Office Hours:    Monday through Friday           8:00 AM - 5:00PM 

From time to time you may have a question and not know the answer or to
whom to ask the question.
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